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DIGEST 

1. Protest challenginq requirem ent that contractor perform  
various services for which the solicitation does not provide 
specific com pensation is without m erit where the protester 
does not show that the risks imposed are unreasonable, The 
m ere presence of risk in a solicitation does not render it 
inappropriate, and bidders are expected to consider the 
deqree of risk in calculatinq bid prices. 

2. Whether a contracting activitv will com ply with its 
obligations to furnish housinq and storaae facilities to the 
contractor is a m atter of contract adm inistration and not for 
consideration under the General Accounting Office's Rid 
Protest Requlations. 

Bru Construction Co., Inc., protests the terms  of invitation 
for bids (IFB) No. N62470-86-R-7878, issued by the Naval 
Facilities Engineerinq Com m and, Guantanam o Bay, Cuba. In a 
pre-opening protest, Rru contends that several sections of 
the statem ent of work are so indefinite that they prevent 
prospective contractors from  biddina on a com m on basis. 

We deny the protest. 

The Navy plans to award an indefinite auantity contract for 
the survey and m aintenance of wooden utility poles at 
Guantanam o Say Naval Rase: the work includes furnishing all 
necessary labor, transportation, equipm ent, m aterials, 
supplies, and supervision. The Navy perm itted bidders to 
inspect the site before subm itting fixed unit prices for 
three separate tasks for an estim ated 2,000 poles. These 
tasks included: (1) survey; (2) chem ical/repair (chem ical 
treatm ent of 1,500 poles and reinforcem ent of 500 poles): and 
(3) inventory and inspection. 



Bru alleqes that several reauirements set forth in connection 
with the inventorv and inspection are defective. Specifi- 
cally, the contractor is responsible for the removal of brush 
and weedy underqrowth when makins below-qround inspections, 
and must orovide and affix metal numbers to misnumbered 
poles. These provisions, Rru maintains, do not identify the 
amount of such work to be performed by the contractor. At 
the time of biddinq, Rru states, it would have no wav of 
knowinq how many poles will require the removal of brush and 
weeds, or how many poles will have to be renumbered, and an 
inspection of the worksite will not alleviate this problem. 
Only durinq actual performance, Rru continues, will the 
orecise level of work reauired became known. Rru also com- 
plains that the IFB does not identifv which of the 5,000 
utilitv noles on the base the contractinq officer will choose 
for survey and maintenance under this contract. 

Rru also protests a solicitation provision oermittinu the 
qovernment's quality assurance evaluator to select a minimum 
of three Doles and a maximum of 5 percent of the poles most 
recently treated for re-excavation to determine whether the 
work is beina performed accordins to soecifications. Rru 
originally objected to the lack of a definition of "most 
recently treated," and the Navv now states that it will issue 
a clarifyins amendment, orovidinq that the Doles to be 
re-excavated will be those treated durinq the previous 
2 weeks. Rru still contends, however, that the contractor 
has no way of knowinq exactlv how manv Doles will have to be 
re-excavated.:/ 

Bru concludes that bidders therefore must speculate on the 
level of work required in calculatinq their bids. This 
process, Bru concludes, is improoer as it does not allow the 
submission of bids on a common basis. Rru suaqests that the 
solicitation be amended to require bidders to submit separate 
unit nrices for each of the protested tasks, instead of 
includinq the cost for this work in the fixed unit prices for 
the tasks listed in the solicitation. 

l/ Initially, Bru also orotested the alleged 
restrictiveness of a requirement that all contractors be 
licensed to handle and apply pesticides. The Navv aqreed, 
statinq that only firms workinq for the contractor and 
apolyinq pesticides need be licensed or certified. It also 
will issue an amendment to this effect. 
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Rru apparently seeks to have the solicitation restructured so 
as to eliminate, to the maximum extent practicable, anv risk 
that the contractor will be reauired to provide a service for 
which there is no specific formula for compensation. The 
presence of risk to the contractor, however, does not render 
a solicitation inappropriate. Some risk is inherent in most 
tvpes of contracts, and bidders are expected, when computinq 
their bids, to account for such risk. Dvnalectron Corp., 
65 Comp. Cen. 92 (19851, 85-2 CPD !I 634. Here, the protester 
has not demonstrated that the solicitation places an unrea- 
sonable risk on the contractor. Ridders were allowed to view 
the site of work before the submission of bids, and the 
potential cost of the tasks challenqed bv the protester 
appears to be minor in relation to the cost of the entire 
contract. Furthermore, contrary to the views of the pro- 
tester, the provisions contested here affect all bidders 
equallv, and the fact that they may respond differently in 
calculatinq their prices is a matter of business judament and 
does not preclude a fair competition. See American Contract 
Services, Inc., R-219852, et al., Oct. 30, 1985, 85-2 CPD -- 
11 492. 

Rru also express concerns reqardinq the Army's obliqations 
under the contract to furnish or make available to the con- 
tractor housinq and storaqe facilities. IJnder previous con- 
tracts containinq the same terms, Bru states, it was forced 
to incur additional costs because of the inadequate condition 
of the barracks provided for contractor personnel. 

This issue is not for resolution under our Rid Protest 
Requlations, 4 C.F.R. Part 21 (1986). Whether the Navv will 
comply with the provisions aqreeinq to furnish facilities to 
the contractor is a matter of contract administration and is 
thus not the responsibility of our Office. See IRI Securitv 
Services, Inc., R-218565, July 1, 1985, 85-2-D fl 7. 

The protest is denied. 
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